
 
To:  Town Council   
 
From:  Mark Novak, Fire Chief   
 
Date:  April 6, 2021 
 
Subject: Fire Engine Contract Award 
 

I. Item  
 
Fire Engine contract award 
 

II. Action Requested of Council  
 
Authorize the Town Manager to enter into a contract agreement with Front Range Fire 
Apparatus 
 

III. Background  
 
The 2021 Capital Projects Fund includes $880,000 for the acquisition of a new fire 
engine. In February of 2021, Vail Fire and Emergency Services (VFES) issued a 
Request for Proposals. Several manufactures declined to submit a proposal. Front 
Range Fire Apparatus submitted a proposal that met the requirements of the RFP. The 
contract amount is $816,541. It is expected that there will be additional savings due to 
value engineering and partial pre-payment credits. The balance of funds allocated for 
this project will be used to purchase equipment to outfit the fire engine.  

 
IV. Staff Recommendation  

 
Authorize he Town Manager to enter into a contract agreement, in a form approved by 
the Town Attorney with Front Range Fire Apparatus in an amount not to exceed 
$816,541.00 
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